St. David's Church Announcements for Sunday, June 30th, 2024

<u>Church Office Hours</u>: The church office is open weekdays from **9 am to 1 pm** with the **exception of Mondays**, when the Church administrator will be working remotely. Heather will check church emails and phone messages regularly.

For pastoral care ~ Please contact our minister, Rev David Sturtevant at 709-699-3661.

The sole email address we are using to accept donations is: stdavidsnfld@gmail.com. It is linked to our bank account and automatically accepts all donations.

St. David's Upcoming Events and Notices:

The AMS will be leading our Worship today. In addition to observing Memorial Day – it will be our Mission Awareness Service.

Notice to the Congregation...

If you have some spare time over the summer, why not come by your church and do an odd job or two?

We have a "wish list" (to-do list;) and would so appreciate any & all help! (You can find the list on the bulletin board between the offices.)

Please contact the office at 709-722-2382 or drop by to see the list and what may be of interest to you. It would really be appreciated.

Thank you and enjoy the summer months!

Pickle Ball games for our congregation

Pickle Ball will not be meeting regularly in the Summer ~ however, if you are interested in a game, please do call the office as they may get together for a game from time to time. The office # 709-722-2382 ~ thank you!

<u>Bridges to Hope:</u> Weekly "Flyer" Specials – June 27 – July 3, 2024 - Items helpful for food hampers:

Colemans - Favorite Mandarin Oranges – 5/\$5.00

Sobeys - Kraft BBQ Sauce - \$0.69

Walmart - Great Value Tuna - \$0.97

Colgate Toothpaste - \$0.84

Dominion - Graves Apple Juice - \$0.99

No Frills - Clover Leaf Tuna - \$0.99

The suggested item(s) for **July 2024**, especially useful for Bridges To Hope – **Dry Pasta**. Other non-perishable food items are always welcome and appreciated!

While Bridges to Hope always has an ample supply of dog food, they have a shortage of cat food. Your help in this area would be appreciated too. Thank you.

St. David's "Music in the Hall" Concert Series.

We are pleased to announce the next in our series – this time featuring David Pomeroy, Grace Nolan and Anna Mercer, accompanied by Brian Way.

The concert(s) will take place at St. David's Hall, 98 Elizabeth Avenue on Wednesday, July 10th and Thursday, July 11th at 8pm ~ Tickets are \$25 per person. Please call or email the office for more information and to reserve tickets, 709-722-2382 and stdavids@nfld.com ~ thank you!

News About News From the Pews - We're Changing Things Up A Bit

Ever since COVID came along, we have been trying our best to keep in touch with you – sharing news from our members and what's happening in the Church and our Church Hall. We've had updates from our Treasurer, who continues to do a terrific job of keeping us afloat. We've had tons of pictures and we've let you know who is having a birthday and anniversary and shared the sad news of our dear friends who have passed.

Going forward, we are going to change things up a bit. Gosh, there's that word CHANGE!! Not to worry. We're still going to share all the news we've shared with you before, but we're going to do so just once a month. Here's how it's going to work.

Starting in September, **on the first of every month**, you'll receive a News From the Pews which will contain the birthdays and anniversaries for the coming month along with some news and pictures of events that took place the month before plus some news of upcoming events. We'll have a financial update from our Treasurer. And we hope to have some pictures and stories from **you** that you don't mind sharing.

Every Friday, Heather, will be sending along the Order of Service and the Announcements. If, during the week, there are any special announcements or notices that are more immediate, we'll be sending them along to you pronto.

In addition, we are making a real effort to keep our website and Facebook page up-to-date.

Finally, for July and August, we're taking a little break from News From the Pews. You'll notice a slew of birthdays and anniversaries for July and August in this issue because we didn't want to forget anyone on their special day! Heather will still be sending along the Order of Service and the Announcements every Friday. So stay tuned.

We hope everyone has a wonderful summer! Take care! Janet.

How to reach us

Minister: Re. David Sturtevant – Cell. 709-699-3661

Music Director: Brian Way

Administrator: Heather Steele Morrissey

Church Office: By phone 709-722-2382, Mon to Fri – 9:00 to 1:00

Church Email: stdavids@nfld.com

Women's Auxiliary: Lillian Crawford

Good Companions (Seniors): Call Heather in the Office

Bible Study: Rev. David Sturtevant

Atlantic Mission Society: Kathy McKay & Penny Gillies

Prayer Shawl (Knitters): c/o Lillian Crawford

Session: Lillian Crawford (Clerk)

Session:

Lillian Crawford Sue Templeton Ken Templeton

Janet Calver Aubrey Bonnell Tanya Shalaby

Penny Gillies Eleanor Bonnell Jenny Griffioen

Kathy McKay Steve Bruneau Jennifer Waterman

Ian Bruneau Ed Vanderkloet

Treasurer: Anne Calver **Envelope Secretary**: Ian Bruneau

Board of Managers:

Ken Templeton Anne Calver Jill Bruneau Barbara Ellis

Heather Steele Morrissey Nnenna Odide Offia Keegan Allen